

THE WILLOWS STATE SCHOOL

Excellence is the Standard

19 August 2019

Dear Parents/Carers and Community

I am writing to advise you that the installation of Security Fencing has been approved and will commence at The Willows State School Monday 26 August, 2019.

A number of trees and vegetation will be removed to allow for the installation of the Security Fence and there will be changes to the school entry points on both Bilberry Street and Sandstone Drive.

The fence will run adjacent to the house line and within the school boundary. The boundary line between the existing fence and the newly installed fence remains school property.

Once the security fence has been installed, access to our school during the hours of 9.10am-2.30pm will be through the Administration block, with all visitors to our school required to sign in/out in accordance with policy and procedure. All other entry/exit points will be locked during these hours.

Our School Staff Carpark will be automated and a process will be established for our Outside School Hours Care (OSHC) Facility for vacation care. This will be communicated to the enrolled students of OSHC Vacation by the end of term.

I thank you for supporting our school and look forward to this important installation to assist with safety of students, staff and visitors to our school along with protecting our school assets and facilities.

Kind Regards

Helen McCullough

HM Tullon

Principal



• 07 4799 1333 Administration



Bilberry Street, Kirwan, Qld 4817



PO Box 563, Thuringowa Central, Qld 4817



admin@thewillowsss.eq.edu.au